LNMC Minutes continued

4

	[image: image1.jpg]§Lake Norman

Marine Commission





	               Post Office Box 2454

Cornelius, NC 28031
	            Web: www.lnmc.org

            Phone (704) 564-6333


Email: lnmc@lnmc.org



LNMC  MINUTES 
July 10, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman 
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Morris Sample.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the June 12, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported there have been several informational questions posed. Out of State Boater Education, overnight mooring, algae issue in D channel has been reassigned. Annual inventory has been completed. This will be included in the auditor report. Wake violations, especially in Cornelius. The illegal buoys were removed and traffic has increased. Large inflatable moored on Lake Davidson. This was referred to Duke Energy Lake Services. New permit was issued to Carolina Grace which replaced the Raging Mistress at Morningstar Marina. Calls about dock structures have been referred to Duke Energy Lake Services. Shoreline guidelines are posted on the website. Boater Safety classes coming up and the calendar is on the website. www.lnmc.org.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Steve Davis reported officers responded to 55 calls for service. Officers initiated 54 vessel stops and 35 vessel safety checks. The average response time for service was 12 minutes. Participated in the Jr. Lifeguard Camp for Jr. Lifeguards at Ramsey Creek. Provided ride alongs for the lifeguards. Held a water safety discussion with the Peninsula Club summer camp. Allowed campers to explore the police vessel. Met with board members and homeowners of Crown Harbor Marina to discuss security issues. The marina will be setting up a dock watch program. Met with Carolina Paddle Board regarding rental boards in the causeway. The company will be excluding the area from their pre-orientation brief. Officers located a no-wake buoy at Pirate Island (D2) belonging to Shearwater Point HOA. Returned and rigged a temporary fix. A homeowner was notified to contact the HOA. 
Iredell County Sheriff
No report - Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill absent  
Catawba County
Officer reported for May there were 191.5 hours patrolled on water and 32.5 on land. In June there were 184 hours on water and 0 on land. Taught water safety to 5th graders at Sherrills Ford Elementary on 5/19/17. A larceny of a boat was reported near marker 17A on 5/21/17 from a private boat dock in Catawba Co. The boat was later recovered found floating in a cove near Queens Landing in Iredell Co.
Lincoln County

No report - John Isaacs absent 
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson reported that lake activity is down, but citations are up. 2nd fatality for the year occurred on June 24th when a gentlemen drowned while swimming following a heart attack. July 1st mobile intoxilizer bus was at Blythe Landing. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported the lake level is 98.4 (target is 98). July 1st drought has improved to stage 0, which is a drought watch stage. Inundated with calls on algae. Ken Manuals is the Duke scientist who is reviewing. It is called Chara. It is an annual native plant that are closely related to rooted aquatic plants, but it is algae. You can remove it with a rake, but nature will run its course and it will die out. However, it does return annually. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported year to date there have been 36 on the water patrol missions and 103.4 on the water patrol hours. They’ve performed 116 vessel safety checks and 2 public education courses with 54 students. On July 15th there will be a boating safety course held at the Denver Fire Dept. There will be a vessel safety check event at Blythe Landing jointly with the Cornelius PD. On June 17th there was a wakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek with no incidents reported. There were many contacts made at the public affairs booth at the Denver Fireworks event at East Lincoln HS on July 1st. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported on May 27th with 28 members cruised to the dam at Look Out Shoals. July 8th was the last vessel safety check for a total of 137 boats inspected. Last boater safety class was held last weekend with a total of 141 students graduated this year. July 15th annual lake day for children at the Davidson Park Campus. July 22nd celebrating 40th anniversary as the Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron with 4 original members in attendance with a cookout and raft up.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported Gene took volunteers out to deploy 20 bat boxes on July 8th. With grant funding working on new projects of button bushes and 4 new osprey platforms. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson was absent. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported the local chapter will host the Oyster Fest on Sept. 16th and tickets will go on sale soon.
Comments from the Public:
None
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Ron Shoultz reviewed Gus’ report which is available on the website where it is updated on a regular basis. New items will be reviewed by the contractor. New email address on the website for reporting navigational aids that are not working properly. Commissioners or staff will verify and report for repair.
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson reported he spoke with Ken Manual with Duke Energy regarding Chara algae. An inspection will be done during peak in September.
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported there are some changes to the Charter Boat Ordinance. The committee has met to make some updates. The committee has approved the changes. No public comments. Commissioner Wilson motion to approve, Commissioner Hughes 2nd. The motion passed unanimously.
No Wake Buoy
No Report
Rafting Committee

No Report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: Rhonda Freese – Shoreline reclassification. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve Commissioner Young 2nd. Motion passed unanimously.
Applications pending:


The Peninsula Club – Pump station approval


Peninsula POA – Pump and water intake pipe replacement

Administrative Matters
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 1941 hrs. by Chairman Sample.

